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CITY OF FRANKLIN 
COMMUNITY DEVELOPMENT DEPARTMENT  

 

 
Memorandum 
To: Economic Development Commission 

From: Rhoni Oliver 

Date: July 5, 2018 

Re: Countertop Connections – Request for Waiver of Non-Compliance 

On November 3rd, 2014, The Franklin Common Council passed Resolution No. 2014-15, approving a 
5-year tax abatement on real property with a 2% economic development fee for Countertop 
Connections located at 3042 Hudson Street.  Countertop Connections submitted the 2018 
Compliance report timely and were approved by EDC on May 1, 2018 and City Council on May 7, 
2018.  Countertop Connections has submitted their yearly compliance reports in a timely manner 
and they have been approved. Upon receiving their tax bill this year for 2017, they noticed they 
had not received the tax abatement deduction. After talking to the Johnson County Auditor’s 
offices, they were informed they need to file a Form 322 ERA for the real property tax deduction. 
They did not know they were required to file this form with the county.  
 
Therefore, Countertop Connections will have to pay the taxes in full. The remedy to this situation is 
for the City of Franklin to pass a waiver of non-compliance for the failure to fill out the required 
county forms. It is my understanding from the county, that once the waiver of non-compliance is 
granted, a credit will be given on the fall taxes. A resolution will be prepared for the City Council to 
review and approve for this purpose, if that is what the Economic Development Commission 
chooses to recommend. 
 
If you have any questions regarding this request, please contact me directly at 346-1254. 










